BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held at the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on Wednesday, 20 June 2012 at 7.30 pm
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Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present
Emma Burgess – Clerk
C20
Apologies
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor A Abbey, M Smith, and M Thorpe. 
C21
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest


It was noted that no declarations of interest were received.

C22
Community/Policing Issues 


It was noted that the Police were not in attendance.
C23
WBC – Public Protection Services – Presentation by Mr P Ramsden

Phil Ramsden and Louis Banks from the Public Protection Services at the Borough Council introduced themselves, they gave a presentation on the ‘Love where you Live Campaign’ which had been launched in May 2012.  www.envronmentalcrime@warrington.gov.uk, it was noted that issues of concern such as dog fouling, fly tipping etc could now be reported on the Council’s website.  

It was reported that the Borough Council had made contact with the Head Teachers at both of the Burtonwood Primary Schools and both were  happy to take part in the initiative, but requested that the Parish Council  lead on the campaign.  

Parish Councils could purchase their own lamp post signs for around £30 which would read ‘Love Burtonwood’ etc and they could be moved around to problem areas as and when needed.  Additionally, pavement stenciling for dog fouling could be provided by the Borough Council but the paint would have to be purchased by the Parish Council, around 20 stencils could be gained from one can of paint.  

Advance notification of any event was required by the Borough Council so that arrangements would be made to come and pick up the rubbish collected.

Councillor Terry O’Neill reported that the campaign would be very successful if both schools were on board and the message was cascaded.  


Phil Ramsden reported that if the Community worked together and made the event a celebration, local children could be involved in designing posters, refreshments could be provided and the local media could also be invited to publicize the event. 
C24
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (16 May 2012)

Resolved that the minutes of the Council meeting of 16 May 2012 be agreed and signed as a correct record.  


C25
Matters Arising


It was noted that there was not matters arising from the previous minutes.  
C26 
Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (20 June 2012)
The Chairman reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attending by himself, Councillor’s J Joyce, Burgess, A Guthrie, B Maclaren and A McCausland
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C26.1
Apologies

Apologies were received from Councillor A Abbey.  
C26.2
Code of Conduct – Declarations of Interest

It was noted that there were no declarations of interested declared.

C26.3
Applications for Grant

Animate Youth Services requested a grant of £200 to aid volunteer helpers to accompany individuals to Lourdes and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that a grant of £200.00 be approved
C26.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings (May/June 2012)

2 x Diamond Jubilee Grants

Burtonwood & Collins Green Senior Citizens Assoc.– Grant Awarded £100
Friends of Brookvale Close – Grant Awarded £100
C26.5
Accounts Requiring Payment (June 2012)


CPRE Annual Subscription 




£    29.00

HM Revenues and Customs PAYE Q1



£1491.68

Kingswood Caretaker June 2012 Salary



£  331.25

Relief Caretaker – Pavilion 




£    60.00

J Ashcroft – Internal Audit 2011/12 



£  500.00

Clerks Expenses May/June 2012 




£    93.05

Flowers for Clerk 






£    33.00


Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that all payments be made 

C26.6
Monthly Accounts April / May 2012
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the months of April and May 2012 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     
C26.7
Bank Reconciliation May 2012

The Clerk had produced a report detailing the bank reconciliation up to the end of May 2012 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the report be accepted    
C26.8
Review of Standing Orders 


The Clerk reported on the need to review the current Standing Orders and Financial Regulation of the Council, it was noted that a new draft model had been distributed to all Councillors with a view to adopt the drafts at the next meeting of the Committee and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the circulated drafts be  agreed and accepted at the next meeting of the Parish Council    
C26.9
Parish Council Election Recharges (May 2012)

The Clerk reported on the recharges from the Borough Council in relation to the recent Parish Council and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     
C26.10Consultation for External Audit for 2012/2013 & Future Years


The Clerk reported on consultation literature received from the Audit Commission in relation to a future service supper and it was 

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the report be noted      
C26.11Internal Audit 2010/2011
The Clerk reported that Mrs. J Ashcroft (internal Auditor) had completed the internal audit and a clean report had been received and it was 

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that report be accepted 
C26.12External Audit 2010/2011
The Clerk reported that she was in the final stage of the compilation of documents that the external auditor required.
The Clerk presented the annual external audit return and went through in particular Section 2 – The Annual Governance Statement and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the statement be completed with “yes” responses and signed by the Chairman and Clerk

C26.13Kingswood Community Centre


Nil
C26.14Pavilion Centre


Councillor K Burgess reported that the Children’s Centre could now not facilitate certain functions and enquiries had been made in relation to resiting to the Pavilion Centre, it was noted that a site visit would be arranged to see if the Parish Councils premises were suitable, Councillor Burgess would further update the Committee at a future meeting. 

C26.15Play Area – Pavilion

Councillor K Burgess reported on several issues of concern in relation to the play area:-


Vandalism to Safety Surfacing

External Lighting


External Play Area Fencing

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the Clerks gains quotations for the repairs 
C26.16Play Area – Collins Green

Nil

C26.17Play Area Inspections

Nil

C26.18 Fir Tree Lane – Community Ground

Nil

C26.19Pitches

Nil

C26.20Quotations Received

Nil

C26.20Any Other Urgent Business


Councillor J Joyce reported that the Borough Council were intending to refurbish the play area on Chapel Lane with the possibility of WREN funding with a third party funding from the Parish Council. It was noted that the play area would be aimed at primary school children, involving local children in the design. 

Councillor J Davidson commented that there should be more seating areas for local residents within Burtonwood.   


General discussions ensued in relation to carrying the refurbish scheme over to Westbrook & Callands parks.

C27
Report of the Planning Sub-Committee (20 June 2012)       

Councillor D Earl reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, J Guthrie, J Higham and T O’Neill. 

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council
C27.1
Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor J Higham. 

C27.2
Declarations of Interest

It was noted that no declarations of interest had been received. 
C27.3
Documents Received

0 General Item of Correspondence 

2 Domestic Planning Applications

6 Non Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country  Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved
0 The Planning Inspectorate
0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

4 WBC Development Control Agenda
0 WBC Cat D Listing
0 Ward Lists
Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 
C27.4
Planning Update 

Councillor D Earl and Councillor J Guthrie gave an update on Asda’s planning permission for the grocery pick up point.  It was noted that this permission was currently within the footprint of Asda but the noise level needed to be monitored.  
C28
Correspondence
1. Thank you letter from Vulcan JFC

2. WBC – Booking of Kingswood for Polling Station – 15/11/12

3. WBC – Booking of Pavilion for Polling Station – 15/11/12

4. WBC – Warrington Public Rights of Way Forum

5. WBC – Civic Service and Parade – 10 June 2012

6. WBC – Warrington Planning Framework – Local Plan Core Strategy

7. WBC – Warrington Public Rights of Way Forum

8. Audit Commission – Consultation  on Future Appointment 

9. WBC – Parish Recharges for Parish Election

C29
Burtonwood – Reports/Update
Councillor T O’Neill reported that the Love where You Live Campaign was an excellent community campaign and that the Parish Council should give its full support.   
Councillor J Higham reported that the Gate Man at the Pavilion had witnessed youths with Stanley knives on the park cutting up the rubber and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk contacts the local PSCOs to request additional patrols of the area  
Reports had been made of a Horsebox parking on the Pavilion car park and the rider using the forestry commission to ride.  The Gate Man had approached the rider and she has reported that the Farmer has given his permission to do this. 
Resolved by the Council that the Clerk contacts the local PSCOs to  notify them that is not the case and is a safety concern for children  
Councillor A McCausland reported that she had been asked about a skate park in Burtonwood.  Councillor K Burgess also reported that he had been approached by parents asking what had happened to the proposed skate park.  Councillor’s T O’Neill and J Joyce commented that this has been exhausted in the past and there was no support from parents.  If parents were willing to get involved the Council would once again support them in their search for a suitable space and it was 

Resolved by the Council that Councillor K Burgess speaks to the parents and explains the need to take the lead in progressing the scheme
C30
Callands – Reports/Update
Councillor S Krizanac reported that there were no drop curbs on St Asaph Drive for prams, scooters etc.  Councillor J Joyce reported that the West Area Board had asked for sites like this to be identified and it was

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Krizanac email the sites list to Councillor R Harrison to submit to a future meeting of the Board  
Councillor Stefan Krizanac also reported on the trees covering traffic lights on the A574 Cromwell Avenue leading up to Asda and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk reports the matter to the Borough Council   
Councillor R Harrison apologised as he hadn’t yet produced the flyers to advertise the local surgery. It was noted that this would be completed as soon as possible.  
A report was forwarded in relation to the worn disabled bay markings adjacent to the Callands Primary School and it was   
Resolved by the Council that the Clerk reports the matter to the Borough Council   

C31
Old Hall
Nothing to report.  
C32
Westbrook 
Councillor J Guthrie reported that local residents on Old Camp Road near Gulliver’s World had complained about the very big trees coming out of Gulliver’s world land and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk reports the matter to the Borough Council   

Councillor Jan Davison reported that the Hoop & Mallet Public House  ropes have come down around the pub. It was noted that children had vandalised them.   

C33
Any Other Urgent Business
Nil  
The meeting closed at 9.10pm
Signed as a true record……..…………….


                                                                                      Cllr K Burgess  Chairman
         18 July 2012
8
9

